8. SPRINGFIELD ROAD – PEDESTRIAN REFUGE ISLAND

Report of a public meeting to consider the installation of a Pedestrian Refuge Island on Springfield Road held on 14 April 1999 is attached.

Recommendation: That the report be received and its recommendation adopted as

follows:

That City Streets Unit staff draw up a new plan for pedestrians in Springfield Road between Edgeware and Ranfurly Streets for the 5 May meeting of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board, taking into account the needs of all groups in the area including the increasing numbers of elderly and disabled people and offering suggestions for improved signage.

Chairperson's Recommendation:

That the report of the meeting be received, its recommendation adopted and a report be made to the 30 June meeting with a new plan for the area.